
 
 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

BIRD FLU 
A serious and highly contagious strain of bird flu 
is spreading in birds and mammals throughout 
the world. While H5 avian influenza (bird flu) 
hasn’t been found in Australia yet, you can help 
us to be prepared.  

H5 bird flu is a highly contagious 
disease that is caused by a virus 

Wild birds can carry and spread the 
virus without showing signs of disease

How it spreads 

The virus can pass between birds through infected droppings, breathing, 
contaminated environments and close contact. There is a risk of 
spreading to people if they handle sick or dead birds, and to other 
mammals that may prey on sick birds or eat dead birds. 

Human health 

While the risk to people in Australia is low, it’s still important to avoid 
contact with sick or dead birds and animals. 

Signs to watch for in birds 

Look for behaviours and symptoms, such as: 

• Difficulty moving such as droopy wings, dragging legs and lying down 

• Unusual behaviour or posture - twisting of the neck, paralysis, 
staggering 

• Tiredness/lethargy 

• Coughing, sneezing or trouble breathing 

• Diarrhoea 

• Deaths of multiple birds 

What to do if you see sick birds or mammals 

• Bird flu is serious and needs to be reported if you suspect it 

• DO NOT rescue, touch or move sick or dead birds or animals 

• If you find sick or dead birds, or other animals, take photos or a video 
(if you can safely), record your location and report it to a Booderee 
National Park ranger or report it to the Emergency Animal Disease 
Hotline on 1800 675 888 
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